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Community Development Department 

801-625-3850  //  2380 Washington Blvd., Ogden, UT 84401 
#WinninginWeber 

Date:  December 12, 2024 

To:  Weber County Board of County Commissioners  

From:  Scott Mendoza 
  Community Development Department 

Agenda Date: December 17, 2024   

Subject: Request for approval of an amendment to the existing lease agreement between 
Weber County and GT Title. 

Attachments: A – Amended Lease Agreement 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Summary: 

GT Title (Griffiths & Turner/GT Title Services, INC.) currently leases Suite #102 within the Weber 
Center and has done so since December 16, 2019.  The “leased premises” consist of 2,594 sq.ft. 
of gross rentable area and the lease agreement provides for a five-year rental term and an 
expiration date of December 31, 2024.  Among other basic provisions, the lease offers GT Title 
an option to extend the lease for up to two additional years; however, GT Title’s request for an 
extension did not meet the noticing requirements of the lease.  Because the noticing 
requirements were not met, the County has flexibility to negotiate changes to all provisions in 
the lease. 

 

See Attachment A for a proposed and amended lease agreement that includes the following 
revisions: 

1. The rental term will be extended for only one year, expiring December 31,2025. 

2. GT Title will not have an option to extend the lease beyond the expiration date; however, 
any further amendments will be at the County’s sole discretion, based on further 
negotiations between the parties. 

3. The new base monthly rate is $5,188.00. 

4. County contact information has been updated. 

5. The County can request the removal of GT Title’s signage at any time, where otherwise 
signage could remain throughout the full term of the lease.  Additionally, a penalty has 
been added for failure to remove signage. 

6. Clarification that the County protects itself and its property through participation in the 
Utah Counties Indemnity Pool (instead of an insurance company) has been added. 

7. Clarification that the County is subject to Utah’s public records laws has been added. 








